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WELCOME BACK ROTARIANS!! 
 
President Mary Lawthers led the pledge, Four-Way Test, and gave the invocation  
 
Visiting Rotarian 
 
Neil Teague – Seneca Falls 
 
Guests 
 
Joanne Bleakley 
 
Announcements 
 

 Changeover “Dinner” for the District will be on ZOOM June 27. Since there will 
be no dinner, you can make a donation to the Rotary Foundation. 

 If you are interested in lunch next week and did not sign up today please call 
Dave Cook at 607-279-3152 with your choice of cheeseburger patty or grilled 
chicken by Monday. 
 

50/50   Jason Haag split $63 with Polio Plus.  $31dollars to Jason, $32 to Polio Plus 
 
June Birthdays 
 
We sang Happy Birthday to the only June celebrant here today – Shad Cook.   
 
Happy Dollars 

 
 Ted Baker had a happy dollar in appreciation of Mary’s presidency  
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 Jason Haag was glad to be back and that his “little one” graduated from 
kindergarten! 

 Dave Cook reminded us of the $20 happy dollars he paid last week as promised 
in our ZOOM meetings.   Next week, as he takes over as President, he will be 
fining anyone who hasn’t paid up!.   

 Peter Einset paid a fine for his photo in the paper 
 Helen Kelley welcomed her first grandchild this week!  Congratulations Helen! 
 Ruth Leo remembered her dad on his birthday today. He would have been 110! 
 Jim Dickson also had a happy dollar for Mary’s presidency and congratulated her 

on a job well done. 
 Shad Cook also had a happy dollar for Mary. 
 Dave Cook reported that Dick Austin’s Great Dane, Rooster, had emergency 

surgery and is expected to make a complete recovery. He paid Dick’s “happy 
dollar” since Dick may not have any money left after paying the $7000 vet bill!! 
 

Changeover 
 
Mary reflected on her tenure as president.  
 

 She became president the same day that Bill Buell and Paul Kirsch announced 
that they would no longer be attending meetings.  That was a blow, as she was 
looking forward to working with both of them! 

 She thanked John Watson for starting the “round robin” rotation at the Greeter’s 
Table and rotating the collection for 50/50. 

 Accomplishments for the year were great, in spite of COVID-19. Unfortunately, 
we had to cancel the Service above Self dinner, but thanked  Shad Cook and 
Margaret Wiant who served as co-chairs.  Fortunately, the sponsors who 
contributed financially to the dinner told us we did not have to return their 
donations. 

 Mary was grateful for the opportunity to have served as our President.(and we 
are grateful to you, Mary!) 

 
Mary introduced the new officers and board members: 
 
New Officers:   President –elect: Stephanie Hesler 
   Vice President: Jerry Forcier 
   Treasurer: Bob McFadden 
   Secretary: Ford Weiskittel 
 
New Board Members: Scott “Scooter” Avedisian 
    Mary Gere-Penna 
    Rich Kasulke 
    Ruth Leo 
 
After the introductions, Mary presented Dave with his President’s pin and plaque. 
 



As his first duty as President, Dave asked all past Presidents to come forward and give 
a “virtual” handshake to Mary. He then handed out pins to the new officers.   
In addition, he gave Mary a pin with the “4-way Test” on it, and a “Sheriff’s” pin to 
Johnny O. as the official Sergeant at Arms. 
 
Dave’s goals for the year are to have a good time and to never get up early in the 
morning to “tweet” anyone! 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Ruth Leo 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Four way test: 
 “Of the things we think, say or do:” 

 
1. Is it The Truth? 

2. Is it Fair to All Concerned? 
3. Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial for All Concerned? 
 

Dave Cook                   Jerry Forcier                 Ford Weiskittel         Bob McFadden 
President                     Vice President                 Secretary            Club Treasurer 

 


